Bronte Beach Precinct Minutes

Meeting held on 19 October , 2005 . 
At the Lugar Brae Church Hall , Lugar Brae Lane .

Convenor – Mrs Virginia Milson , Mr. Norman Brown . 
Attendance - 39 
Ward Councillors in attendance – Kerryn Sloan . 
Ward Councillors absent – Mora Main , ( apology received ) 
Peter Moscatt ( apology received ) 
In attendance – Nicole Stevens ( Community Liaison Officer ) 

1 . Confirmation of the Minutes of the previous meeting 
Proposed - Ray Wheeler , Seconded – Erica Rink 

2 . Matters Arising . 
Mrs. Milson stated that the Gardening Committee had met and was moving to defining categories along with other organizational details.
Mr. Brown thanked Councillor Main for her assistance in solving the problem at Wimbourne . He also stated that Council was now assessing the best method of cleaning up the graffiti in the area. 
What’s On
The meeting was advised by Virginia Milson of activities in November of interest.– Sculpture by the Sea, Weedbusters week, Bushcare month, Water week and Council’s forum and offer to have residences retrofitted with water saving devices.


3 . Development Applications . . 
Mrs Milson advised the Meeting of the following - . 
Re 55a Gardyne Street – the applicant had won his case at the Court of Appeals , and a garage would now be build into a Heritage sandstone wall . 


Re Bronte Bowling Club – the Council had not been entirely satisfied with the DA presented to them and the matter was deferred. . Councillor Sloan elaborated that the Club needed to be self sufficient with renovation plans before any Approval would be given .The new plans had just been received at Council . 


Re 17a Gardyne Street , - This was another Application to build a garage in a heritage Sandstone wall . Although rejected by Council , the Applicant had requested a reappraisal of the decision .by Council 


Re 499 Bronte Road – The Precinct had lodged an objection to this application but the matter had not come before Council as yet . 
 

Re 45/ 45a Gardyne Street - this was another DA which would now be determined by the Land and Environment Court .The meeting was advised that it was considerably over the floor space ratio and the applicant anticipated fighting it in the Court.

4 . Guest Speaker – Mr. Tony Moody . 
Mr. Moody is a planner with legal qualifications. He, is now an “ expert witness “ for the Land and Environment Court .He explained to the residents how the Land and Environment Court operates. 
a ) The structure of the Court , - The person hearing the case on behalf of the Court could be a Commissioner( for a matter of Appeal ) , or a Judge ( should it be a question of law , or whether something was permissible ) 
b) The web page for the Court - is very user friendly , and a good guide for planning principles .
c) Planning Principles used by the Court – over time the Commissioners had realised that there is a need for consistency in their decisions and had now established guidelines for various decisions – such as small sites, subdivisions , conservation , view sharing , landscaping , streetscape impact , residential flat buildings , solar access , and other issues . 
Rulings regarding these could all be found on the website . 
d ) Representation at Court . 
It was important that anyone considering a case in the Court be involved in the whole process from the outset, even consultation with the legal team involved and be satisfied with that team . 
A resident might have vital information which could affect the case, so the team must be made aware of this. 
Should Council be fighting a case, it is permissible to act with them , particularly if there are different arguments that should be put to the Court . 
It was also important to have a “Statement of issues “- issues that affect a resident, but be selective and precise in the issues which are chosen. 
Mrs Milson thanked Mr. Moody for an absorbing presentation which would be of benefit to many residents in the area. 


5 . Dogs in the park. 
There was much discussion on this matter as some residents felt there was a need to exercise their dogs “off leash “in the gully . 
Unfortunately, as this a bush regeneration area and near the children’s playground , they were reminded that problems could ensue . There was concern that the council was aware that the community appreciated the valuable work of the rangers operating in difficult conditions.

Motion 1 
The Bronte Beach Precinct appreciates the good services of Waverley council’s park rangers and supports a balanced and sensible approach toward pet dogs in public places.
The Precinct believes in the right of people to enjoy public places untroubled by misbehaving dogs and this has to be balanced against the needs of people being able to exercise and enjoy their pet dog’s company in public.
The Precinct believes that the rangers do a fine job of promoting an atmosphere in which people with or without their pets can enjoy the parks and public places in Bronte and we support their work.
Proposer Liliane Viselle seconder Erica Rink Passed for 13 against 5 Abstain 2

Motion 2
The Bronte Beach Precinct proposes that the area of the gully from the western end of the childrens’ playground to the southern side of the stormwater drain of the gully be designated as a leash free area 24hrs.per day 7 days a week.
Proposer Liliane Viselle seconder Ray Wheeler. Passed 15 for; 5 against; 3 abstain.

Motion 3
Bronte Beach Precinct recommends that Council review the present recreational areas for “off leash’ dogs and advise whether these could be increased in any way. 
Proposer Norman Brown, seconder Liliane Viselle .For 15,against 2,absentions 3.
Passed unanimously.
Councillor Sloan recommended that Council convenes a public meeting to discuss these issues;

General Business
A resident raised concerns over dropping off his child at St.Charles School in Carrington Rd. It was felt that he should raise this matter with the school as it was outside the Bronte Beach Precinct area.

The Meeting closed at 9. 20 pm 

